LEADERS' CAMP

Since the start of term we have had yet more parents’ 0 enin
meetings and they all seem to have gone well. The p g
parents seem quite calm and happy with things. The '

5th and 6th grades are out at camp now until Friday semce
28th. They went in the rain but it should be warming i

up.

T We came back to school to find our science teachel
Mags is back with her maths classes and announcing he was going back to the USA. It wasn’

says the pupils seem to be settling and working a good time as the timetable was all finished and
well. She went to 6th form camp last week which now would have to be altered again. The physics
was to prepare the 6th formers to lead on other teacher also said he was unable to come. We aske
camps during the year. It went very well. another teacher in school to take physics and she

was happy with that, but it's taken a number of
interviews to find a science teacher that could cope
with books in English and was a Christian also. We
now have a full staff and the timetable has been
sorted out yet again!

The storm yesterday was very bad and many people
couldn’t get across the city because of flooding on
the roads ( like the UK?!). We couldn’t get out of the
house for a while as the water from various streets
meets in front of our house and then goes down a
huge drain. It was under our gate and heading up
the drive so we waited for it to go down .... as did
many others in school. Still, it made for a nice, cool
night with temperatures around 17°C which made a
pleasant change from 40°C and more. | think this
month has been one of the hottest ever with most

days being over 40°C. & : g
. e are both fit and well. Our animals are in fine

fettle too and there is the promise of a puppy in the
next few weeks( we hope). He has to come from
Uruguay and so is dependent on who can bring
him!! Again, it's through friends that we are given
these dogs.

Many thanks for all your support and prayers .
They are much appreciated. —

RAIN, RAIN AND MORE RAIN!!!

Gwen and Mags



